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13145 S. Blackbob Road ● Olathe, KS 66062 ● 913-780-6023 ● www.bslcks.org 
Connecting people to Jesus as we gather, grow, and go. 

 

 

 

CAR WASH FUNDRAISER  

Does your car need a good wash? Come out to support the Lutheran 

High School of Kansas City’s Marine Biology Winterim class this 

Saturday, Aug 24th from 9:00am-1:00pm at Beautiful Savior Lutheran 

Church in Olathe. The carwash will be a freewill donation and all 

proceeds will go toward the Marine Biology class hands-on science trip 

to Monterey, CA in January 2020. ”Thanks for your support!" 
 

OVER 55 GROUP 

So far, everyone who has talked to me about our first meeting really enjoyed it. I think that 

is because we had a really great group of folks there. Our first meeting had 37 attendees 

and the fellowship in Christ’s presence was a great beginning for the new relationships we 

will build. There were quite a few who told me that they wanted to be a part of our group 

but already had commitments. Currently the list is up to 53.  

We will be meeting again this Sunday. At the last meeting it was suggested that this 

meeting would be after late service and that we would bring a bag lunch. If you have not 

added your name to the list to be a part of the group and wish to join us, bring a bag 

lunch and join us. We will be using this meeting for planning, naming our group and 

fellowship. If you want more information contact me (Danny Hundley) at 

DannyHundley@aol.com or at (217) 377-4109.   

 

HOUSE DEMOLITION 

Goodbye House, Hello Fellowship Hall! One of the first steps in the building of our new 

fellowship hall is the demolition of the house and 

detached garage. The Board of Trustees has 

contracted with Harvey Brothers to do this work 

with an anticipated start the week of September 

2nd. As all the proper permits are acquired, we will 

be able to provide an exact date. Stay tuned!    

Info As You Go 
 

August 25, 2019 
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PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

PARKING LOT CLOSED  The BSLC parking lot will be 

closed on Saturday September 21 for Seal-Coating. 

They anticipate blocking it off about 7:00am on 

Saturday and then coming early on Sunday to open it 

back up for church services. 
 

HEALTH MINISTRY COMMITTEE BSLC’s Health 

Ministry Committee is forming a 

support group (Circle of Hope) for 

people whose lives have been 

touched by cancer. This group is for 

anyone who has a new diagnosis, 

ongoing treatment, completed 

treatment in remission of any type 

of cancer, and their caregivers. The group is designed 

to support, encourage, offer education, and prayer for 

each other. Our first meeting is Thursday August 29th 

at 7:00pm at BSLC. For more information contact Char 

Ludwig (char@midamconi.com), Denise Jordan 

(msdenisejordan@gmail.com) or Pastor Schultz 

(pastorschultz@bslcks.org). 
 

WEAR YOUR NAMETAG  In an effort to help our new 

vicar and his wife get to know all of us, please 

remember to wear your name tag. If you have lost or 

misplaced yours, please email the church office 

office@bslcks.org and Debbie will be happy to make 

you a new one.  
 

CALLING ALL MUSICIANS! We have many wonderful 

opportunities for you to use the musical gifts God has 

given you. The Adult Handbells, Adult Choir, Youth 

Choir and Chimes Ensemble began rehearsals last 

week, but there is still time to join us! Youth Handbells 

and High School Bells will begin THIS AFTERNOON, 

Sunday, August 25th. If you would like to be involved 

in any of these ensembles or if you have questions, 

please contact Lauran Delancy 

(Lauran.Delancy@gmail.com). "Make a joyful noise to 

the Lord, all the earth" (Ps. 98: 4a) 
 

CHILDREN'S CHIME CHOIR OPPORTUNITY 

Children ages 4-years-old and older are invited to 

participate in a Chime Choir this Fall. The children will 

play for both morning worship services on the second 

Sundays of the month. Rehearsals are primarily on 

Wednesday evenings from 6:00-6:30 and 

commitments for rehearsals are one month at a time 

to allow your child(ren) to participate as your schedule 

permits.  

Sign up at: https://tinyurl.com/ChildrensChimes or 

contact Lauran.Delancy@gmail.com with questions. 

 

HIGH SCHOOL HANDBELL OPPORTUNITY  High 

school youth are invited to participate in 

a Handbell Choir this Fall. The youth will 

play for both morning worship services 

on the first Sundays of the month. 

Rehearsals will be Sunday afternoons 

from 3:00-3:45pm and commitments for 

rehearsals are one month at a time to 

allow the youth to participate as their schedules 

permit. Sign up at: https://tinyurl.com/HSBells or 

contact Lauran.Delancy@gmail.com with questions. 
 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
 

TEACHERS NEEDED  Michelle Wibe is still needing a 

Sunday School teacher for 3 & 4 yr. olds for this fall. If 

you can help, please call 780-6023 or email her at 

michelle@bslcks.org.  
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL  This final week of I Spy Salvation’s 

Story, students investigate “The A Case of the Wind 

and Fire: God Sends the Holy Spirit.” God sends His 

Spirit to establish, unite, sustain, and expand His 

Church. Parents could ask, “How did the Holy Spirit 

change the disciples on Pentecost? How does the Holy 

Spirit help the Church today? 

 

THURSDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY The Thursday 

morning women's Bible study group met for 

fellowship and an introduction to the study on August 

22. Starting the 29th we are going to "Sip, Savor, and 

Drink Deeply" from God's Word, using the book by 

Deb Burma. If you are interested in 

joining us, please let Eden Keefe know at 

lwmleden@gmail.com or 913-486-7216. 

The cost of the book is $10. Childcare is 

available. Please let us know how 

many/ages. We meet at church on 

Thursday mornings from 9:30 - 10:30 am and would 

love to have you join us! 
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MISSIONS 
 

PERSONAL HYGIENE KITS  We will be collecting 

regular-size bath towels, washcloths, bath-size bars of 

soap, and adult-size toothbrushes for assembling 

personal hygiene kits.  All items are to be in new, 

unused condition & preferably dark colors for the 

towels & washcloths. Oversized, plush towels cannot 

be used. This year we will be donating the kits to 

Orphan Grain Train. OGT was started by Rev. Ray Wilke 

and his wife with the help of some Missouri Synod 

Lutheran volunteers. It has grown to be an 

international organization that helps those who are 

less fortunate and provides disaster relief in the U.S. 

and around the world. The headquarters is in Norfolk, 

Nebraska, but there are 26 warehouses and collection 

centers in the U.S., including one in Wichita, KS. More 

information about Orphan Grain Train can be found at 

www.ogt.org. Please place your donations in the large 

wooden donation box in the narthex. We will add the 

towels to the display. Our goal is to be able to donate 

at least 100 hygiene kits. Any questions, contact Deb 

Hodnik, Gina Raetzel or Charlotte Hundley. 

 

PRESCHOOL NEWS 
 

BSLC MOPS is starting our fourth year 

with the first meeting of the school year 

on Monday, September 9, 2019. Moms 

that are expecting or have children 

aged infant to kindergartener are 

welcome to join us for two meetings a 

month (2nd and 4th Mondays, 8:45 to 10:45am) 

September through April. Childcare is provided for 

your little one(s) six months and older. For more 

information pick up a MOPS brochure in the rotating 

display next to the visitor information table in the 

narthex or e-mail Lisa Gruhn, BSLC MOPS Coordinator, 

lisa.gruhn@gmail.com.   
 

BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN PRESCHOOL & 

MDO children filled our hallways and classrooms this 

week as we began our 2019-2020 school year. Pastor 

Ada led our first chapels this week teaching the 

children how much Jesus loves 

them. We're looking forward to 

another wonderful year of 

growing in Jesus! 
 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

OCTOBERFEST  Trinity Lutheran Church in Paola, KS 

will be having an Octoberfest on Saturday, Sept. 21 

from noon to 6:00 pm. The Loehnig German Band will 

be playing from 1:00 – 5:00pm. Kids activities include 

rides, crafts and face painting. Concessions and full 

German meals served by the church youth. Admission 

and parking is free with donations going toward 

church ground improvements. 
 

ADVICE & AID PREGNANCY CENTERS, INC. is in 

need of volunteers, including bilingual volunteers, and 

will be offering a Volunteer Informational Meeting on 

Monday, September 16, 2019 (7:00pm to 9:00pm). The 

meeting will be held at 11644 West 75th Street, 

Shawnee, KS. For more information on volunteering in 

this life affirming ministry or to RSVP, please contact 

Mary at 913-962-0200 or email 

volunteer@adviceandaid.com. 
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CALENDAR: 
Sunday, August 25 Bible & Catechism presentations 

 8:00am – Worship w/ Communion 

 9:30am – Education hour 

        10:45am – Worship w/ Comm. & Wiederholt baptism 

 3:00pm – Venite Ringers Rehearsal 

 4:00pm – Laudate Ringers Rehearsal 

 5:00pm – Beata Handbell Ringers Rehearsal 

 6:00pm – Worship w/Comm. & Knoles baptism 

Tuesday, August 27  

 9:30am – Organist Practice 

 1:00pm – Staff Meeting 

Wednesday, August 28 

 6:30am – Men’s Breakfast & Bible Study 

 9:30am – Organist Practice 

 5:25pm – Youth Choir Rehearsal 

 6:00pm – Confirmation 

 6:00pm – Pre-Confirmation 

 6:30pm – Sanctus Bell Rehearsal 

 7:30pm – Adult Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday, August 29 

 9:30am – Women’s Bible Study 

 7:00pm- Health Ministry Support Group 

Saturday, August 31 

 8:30am – Altar Guild Sunday Prep until 9:30am 

Sunday, September 1 

 8:00am – Worship w/ Communion 

 9:30am – Education hour 

        10:45am – Worship w/ Communion 

 3:00pm – Venite Ringers Rehearsal 

 4:00pm – Laudate Ringers Rehearsal 

 5:00pm – Beata Handbell Ringers Rehearsal 

 6:00pm – Evening Worship w/ Communion 

Monday, September 2 

 Labor Day – Church Office closed 

 No Preschool Classes 

IN SPITE OF OUR UNWORTHINESS, GOD HAS 

CHOSEN US IN CHRIST TO BECOME HIS 

STEWARDS. 

“You did not choose Me, but I 

chose you and appointed you 

that you should go and bear 

fruit and that your fruit should 

abide…”  (John 15:16). 

Birthdays: 

August 25 Phil Freese, Brett Stoll 

August 26 Jan Deckert, Daniel Smith 

August 27 Pat Gossen, Mary Benzel, Nathan Harkins, 

  Nathan Enserro 

August 28 Bill Vandenberg, Michele Kerns,  

  Jackie Gehrt, Jackson Riechers 

August 29 Stacy Martinez, Beth Shelledy, 

  Jacob Schultze, Tim Webber 

August 30 Isla Delancy 

August 31 Glenda Schmidgall, Allison Kosberg 

 

Anniversaries: 

August 25 Denise & Jose Figueroa 

August 26 Randoll & Glenda Schmidgall 

August 30 Dain & Debbie Hartwell 

August 31 Leonard & Stephanie Tolman 

 

 

Our Worship 8-18-19 

Offerings                                                                     $22,700.25 

Worship                                                                                   515 

 

Sunday School  

Offering                                                                              $62.15 

Attendance                                                                              213 

 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

The foundational truth for our stewardship is that 

God is the owner. We are stewards, not owners. He 

has created all things, and He has never relinquished 

His control and ownership over His creation. We may 

verbally acknowledge God’s ownership with our lips, 

but do our actions show that we act as owners rather 

than stewards?  As God’s stewards, we have the 

responsibility to seek to determine what God wants 

us to do with what He entrusts to us.  May we not 

only seek to know God’s will but may we also desire 

to do it. 

 

 
 


